Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
1994
Officers:  
President – John O. Thornhill
1st VP -Julian S. Walker
2nd VP – John E. Farmer
Secretary-J. Art Gowan, Jr
Treasurer – Frank P. O’Brien
Chaplain – Roy A. Sandlin 
Registrar – Charles H. Davies
Historian – William K. Dorsey
Parliamentarian – Rev. Walser H. Allen
Trustee (Property) –Julian S. Walker
Board Member at Large –Douglas S. Fry
Board Member at Large – James Harris Ligon, Sr.
Board Member at Large – George McNeir, II
Board Member at Large – Lee W. Porter (Ex Officio)
Awards Committees:  
Eagle Scout



Douglas S. Fry
Law Enforcement


Ray A. Sandlin
JROTC




Charles H. Davies
6th Grade Good Citizenship

Lee W. Porter
Oration




J. Art Gowan, Jr

Memorial Committee




Richard C. Andrews 





Clarence E. Hales

Social Committee




James Harris Ligon, Jr





George McNeir, II





Roy A. Sandlin





Nathan P. Xanthos

Membership and Genealogy Committee


Charles H. Davies





Samuel A. West

Nominating Committee




James Harris Ligon, Sr





George McNeir, II





Lee W. Porter

Public Relations Committee



Cooper Howard





William K. Dorsey





Frank P. O’Brien, Jr





Nathan Xanthos

Significant Accomplishments:
· 8 Jan – Board of Directors meeting
· 15 Jan – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’

· Installed officers for 1994

· Treasurer’s report:   $644.38 in checking

· Purchased note/thank you cards from NSSAR

· 22 Feb – George Washington’s birthday party at Madeline Suite, UNCW; guest speaker was Terry Reed “Metallurgy of the Colonial Period”

· 19 Mar – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’; guest speaker was Bob Davidson, Superintendent of More’s creek Battleground

· 16 Apr – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’; guest speaker was Oration Contestant, Kelly Lux, Laney HS

· 21 May – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’; guest speaker Rev. Walser H. Allen, “Origins of the American Revolution”

· 18 Jun – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’; guest speaker Mike Loveless, Superintendent of King’s Mountain Military Park

· 9 Jul – Cookout at Harris Ligon’s house, North Channel Dr, Wrightsville Beach, NC

· 20 Aug – Awards month

· 17 Sep – Business meeting at Western Sizzlin’; guest speaker Mike Loveless, Superintendent of King’s Mountain Military Park

· 15 Oct – Visit to Moore’s Creek – viewed video about Grady’s monument

· 19 Nov – Law Enforcement Award presentation and nomination of officers

· 17 Dec – Election of officers for 1995




New Members -1994 - None
There were 50 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:  None

Chapter members holding state offices:
Charles H. Davies – State ROTC Awards Chairman (6th consecutive year)


